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May	11,	2020	
	
Christine	Long	
Registrar	and	Board	Secretary	
Ontario	Energy	Board	
2300	Yonge	Street		
P.O.	Box	2319	
Toronto,	Ontario	
M4P	1E4	
	
Dear	Ms.	Long:	
	
EB-2019-0159		-	Enbridge	Gas	Inc.	–	2021	Dawn	Parkway	Expansion	Application	–	Request	for	
Adjournment	
	
On	May	4,	2020	Enbridge	Gas	Inc.	(“EGI”)	requested	that	the	Ontario	Energy	Board	temporarily	adjourn	
the	above-referenced	proceeding	until	there	is	greater	clarity	as	to	any	impact	on	the	project	arising	
from	the	COVID-19	pandemic.	EGI	requested	that	as	a	condition	of	the	adjournment,	it	will	report	to	the	
OEB	as	soon	as	reasonably	possible	and	certainly	within	6	months	of	the	date	of	the	adjournment	as	to	
whether	EGI	has	sufficient	clarity	to	proceed	with	the	application	as	filed,	including	responses	to	
interrogatories	already	asked	and	any	further	interrogatories	arising	from	any	updated	evidence.			
	
The	Council	is	supportive	of	EGI’s	request	and	does	not	believe	EGI	should	be	required	to	file	
interrogatories	for	a	project	that	may	be	changed,	deferred	or	not	undertaken	at	all.		EGI	has	committed	
to	keep	the	OEB	informed	as	to	whether	it	has	sufficient	clarity	to	proceed	with	the	application	as	filed.			
	
Yours	truly,	
	
Julie E. Girvan 
	
Julie E. Girvan 
	

CC:	 EGI,	Regulatory	Affairs	
	 All	Parties		
	 	
	 	
	
	


